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Headlines

Opposing reactions in the Federation and the RS to a
decision of the Constitutional Court about three B&H
nations
The FRY and Iraq will co-operate through the programme
“Oil for Food”
Mexicans are electing a new President
Theme of TV INFO: refugee return

Banja Luka

The  B&H  Constitutional  Court  reached  a  decision  on  three
constitutional nations in the country. “This decision will
have a great implications.

I  don’t  think  that  the  RS  and  Federation  assemblies  will
support it, because Serbs and Croats didn’t accept it”, the
SPRS member, Dragutin Ilic said. Leader of the “Party for
B&H”,  Haris  Silajdzic,  as  well  as  numerous  Federation
officials  welcomed  the  Court’s  decision.  The  Court  will
continue their session in August. Reported by Sanja Srdic and
Mirna Sadikovic.

World

Presidential elections took place today in Mexico.

The Orange march in Northern Ireland took place without any
serious incidents.

Four days after the sinking of an Indonesian ferry, rescue
teams found ten survivors. The search will continue.

A reporter of the German magazine “Spiegel” was kidnapped in
the Philippines for the second time. Adis Saranovic produced

https://www.ohr.int/ohr_archive/obn-news-review-2-july-2000-4/


the piece on world events.

Cyprus

The first mass encounter of citizens of Cyprus took place
during the weekend. Separated families met after 26 years, on
land controlled by Great Britain. The leader of the Turkish
Cyprists  confirmed  that  he  would  attend  negotiations  in
Geneva. Reported by Jusko Bojadzic from Istambul.

Medjedja

About 60 refugees returned to Medjedja, near Visegrad a month
ago. They live in two small buildings, waiting for aid from
local  and  international  organisations.  The  international
community promised that they would reconstruct 30 houses. OBN
reporter Damir Kaletovic produced the report.

Koraj

About 100 Bosniac families returned to Koraj so far. They are
faced with numerous problems. There is a large number of Serb
refugees here. The RS Government has not been interested in
their problems so far. Sreten Lazic produced the report.

Ortijes

The first group of Serb refugees returned to Ortijes two years
ago. The International Community reconstructed the complete
town infrastructure. Citizens are satisfied with their lives
there. Agriculture is their main source of income. Reported by
Sinisa Jokic.

Brcko

Local authorities signed an agreement with a German company
about construction of 10 settlements. About 2000 houses would
be constructed within the programme. German companies would
also provide a loan. The report was produced by Slobodanka
Radojkovic.



Velika Kladusa

About 12 000 citizens left Velika Kladusa. Most of them now
live in the USA. The emigration process is still going on. The
difficult economic situation and political repression were the
main reasons for their departure. “We contact these people
frequently, and I think that we should not expect them to
return here at all”, Mr. Husein Delic, the Head of the Velika
Kladusa municipality said. The election results haven’t been
implemented yet. Amarildo Gutic produced the report.

Sarajevo

Religious communities in B&H are faced with numerous problems.
The last Law on Religious communities was passed in 1976. The
Inter-Religious Council made a proposal for a law, which would
regulate many of their problems. Reported by Sevko Bajic.

Sarajevo

The new code for cell phones in B&H will be 066 instead of
090, Slobodan Maksimovic confirmed.

Sport

Reports on international football, Formula I competition and
the Tour de France were presented.


